

7 September 2023

Excellency,

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 77/1 of 7 October 2022 entitled "Solidarity with and support for the Government and people of Pakistan and strengthening of emergency relief, rehabilitation, reconstruction and prevention in the wake of the recent devastating floods" in which the Secretary-General was requested to provide an update to the General Assembly on the implementation of the resolution.

In this regard, I will convene an informal meeting of the General Assembly to hear a briefing on Wednesday, 27 September 2023, at 10.00 a.m. in the Trusteeship Council Chamber.

There will be no pre-established list of speakers at the informal meeting. Delegations wishing to speak will be requested to press the microphone button on the console in front of them. Delegations speaking on behalf of a group of States are advised to approach the Secretariat.

For further information, you may contact Ms. Isabel Avomo Sima (isabel.avomosima@un.org) at my Office.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Dennis Francis

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York